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    Gerry Veerman

As I sit here writing this first report as your 2022 Commodore, I can’t help but think of what a 
great year this is going to be, even though it does seem we are still facing many challenges. We 
will be having an event planning meeting this month, so please reach out to us with any ideas or 
events you would like to see happen this year. 

Pat and I have just tentatively booked our first away trip for Sun Parlour members near the end of 
June that will take place during a music festival.  Stay tuned for details coming soon.

Ball season is now in full swing, and due to family commitments, we have had to decline some 
January events, but do plan on attending our first Ball on February 5th.  As I’m sure most are 
aware, travelling to the States is no simple task, but we will do our best to represent Sun Parlour 
Boat Club regardless.

We have more weeks of winter behind us now than we have ahead of us. Spring launch will be 
here soon. Many of us start working on our boats in April for the upcoming season which is only 
8 weeks away. I like to optimistically include spring preparations as part of our short boating 
season, so now is a good time to start thinking of what you need to order from our local boating 
suppliers.

In closing, I would like to thank all our members that continue to support this amazing club. It 
takes all of us to make SPBC the success it’s been for many years. I look forward to seeing every-
one again soon, and to meeting the many new members and friends in the coming years.
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Winter can be pretty quiet for boaters, but your Sun Parlour Boat Club executive group has been 
busy preparing for the upcoming year.  

We’ve now held two Executive meetings; bringing the new board members up to date, planning and 
keeping the Clubhouse up to snuff.  

We are holding an Event Planning Meeting this month and will be planning a full year of Calendar 
Events.  We were able to hold some fun, very successful events, despite the shutdowns of the past 
couple years and I am expecting to be able to do even more this year. 

Remember to renew your membership if you haven’t done so already as our Membership Roster will 
be printed soon.  

Keep warm!

Three generations serving
Southwestern Ontario since 1947

519-969-2129
www.happydaysboatcentre.com

1475 Cabana Rd E, Windsor, ON N8W 5W8

Certified factory trained technicians • Friendly knowledgeable staff • Full parts & service department • Hauling up to 20,000 lbs.

Website Link

Facebook Link

http://www.happydaysboatcentre.com
http://www.facebook.com/happydaysboatcentre/
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I hope everyone is staying safe and warm during the continued lockdowns. Although the club 
has been closed and we have not been able to host events like game nights, darts and cookoffs, 
we are still making plans and will begin to offer these much needed get-togethers when restric-
tions lift. Our event meeting is happening soon and we will be busy planning parties, cruises and 
getaways for the upcoming boating season. Whether the US side is open to us or not, we are 
confident that we will make the best out of this coming year with many fun filled adventures! 
Keep smiling everyone and enjoy the rest of winter. We are only one short month away from 
spring!!

http://www.dansnauticalshop.com
http://www.simply-swimwear.com
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Happy New Year to all SPBC Members! I’m very excited and it’s truly an honour, to be elected 
to the Board of Directors as your 2022 Fleet Captain. I believe we have a great group in place 
to provide you with an exciting boating season. Although the Covid pandemic and its constantly 
changing rules and regulations certainly complicate our planning processes, our first priority is 
and will always be the safety, health and well-being of our Members. Although there were limita-
tions, we had a lot of fun during the 2021 season. I am confident we will have a very successful 
and fun season during 2022 with the plans we have.

I will keep you posted as we fill the calendar of events. 

Looking forward to seeing all of you soon. Be safe and enjoy all life has to offer!

http://www.islandviewmarina.com
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As winter has a hold on us at this point and with the current Covid restrictions just being lifted, 
there is not much to report at this time. There is an event planning meeting scheduled in the near 
future that will outline our 2022 year, so stay tuned. I am sure Commodore Gerry and Lady Pat 
will lead us on an adventure packed year. 

If you have not already done so please remit your dues for the 2022 season, the bills keep com-
ing in during the cold winter months as well, it also makes it easier to plan away-events when we 
have an idea of how many members we actually have.

I-LYA POWERBOAT REGATTA The Power Boat committee is looking forward to this year’s regat-
ta. Work has already begun with our entire chairperson spots filled for the year. A reminder to all 
planning on attending the power regatta at Put In Bay in 2022, the dates for this year will be July 
27th – 31st. Be sure to get those vacation dates submitted to your boss to join us at the Bay for 
this year’s fun.
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Membership dues are coming in regularly. Thirty invoices have been paid so far, with 26 still 
outstanding. By the end of the week, those outstanding will have been sent hard copies of their 
invoices by regular mail. Hopefully, that will get them to pay before the end of the month. We 
have had one new member not renew. 

Most renewals so far have been paid by e-transfer. This makes it easier for everyone involved!

So far the breakdown of memberships is as follows:
17 non voting members
9 PC’s paying 92.50
9 new members paying $100 again this year
38 paying full price of $175

73 active memberships on the books as of today. This number can change depending on the 
outcome of the outstanding invoices. I should have a final total by February’s meeting. 
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Welcome back all you stalwarts who believe that there will be life after covid and have supported 
the club in our time of need.  This coming year will be  unique as Gerry and Pat, our new leaders, 
have the ambition and the drive to present activities on a level that we have been missing in our 
last two years of pandemic.  Accompanying that is a closer knit relationship with our hosting ma-
rina, the home of our club, Holiday Harbour.  Unfortunately, due to the last ditch push of Omicron 
stalling the relaxing of restrictions, we will have to delay the start of all the fun and will be present-
ing our list of events in next month's Log.  Hang in there, spring is just around the corner, keep a 
stiff upper lip and a tissue in your pocket (just in case) and we'll see you soon with all the details.
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Usage:  For a larger view click on the page.  When page opens, reverse pinch on your mouse pad to en-
large and drag with two fingers to scroll left and right or up and down.  The order form is on the bottom.

To access the order form click here:    ORDER FORM

http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/regalia/EGsamples1.png
http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/regalia/EGsamples2.png
http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/regalia/EGsamples3.png
http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/regalia/EGsamples4.png
http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/regalia/SPBC 2021 ORDER FORM.pdf


                         Past Commodores               * Denotes Deceased

1968/69    Jerry Rice		  1999	 John Taylor*
1970/71    Lyle Blonde*		  2000	 Don Gulick
1972/73    Shad Richard*	 2001	 Jim Cyrowski
1974/75    Ted Bulmer*		  2002	 Dave Wright
1976           Orv Mackey*		  2003	 Gary Frowley
1977           Bob Morley		  2004	 Gary Coles
1978           George McKee*	 2005	 Chris Amlin
1979           Stan Beneteau*	 2006	 Bill Woods
1980           Jack Northwood*	 2007	 John Bowers*
1981/82   Mike Martin*		  2008	 Marty Zamparo*
1983/84   Ken Thoms		  2009	 Shawn O’Neil
1985/86   Bob Walker		  2010	 Reg Major
1987          Murray Byers*	 2011	 Sharon Amlin
1988          Al Kersey*		  2012	 Jerry Taylor
1989          Gerry Murphy		 2013	 Matt Morrison
1990          Vera Haller		  2014	 Reg Major
1991          Jack Robertson*	 2015      Doug Potier
1992          John Glover*		  2016      Keith Postma
1993          Brian Hale 		  2017      Izzie Dulmage
1994          Drew Paupst                   2018	 Rick Ingalls
1995          Steve Willing		  2019      Neil Bastien
1996          Bill Fairlie                        2020	 Bill Deans
1997          Bob Coulter		  2021	 Dan Fitzpatrick
1998	     Sue Laporte

Directors
Communications	   Rick Ingalls          519-735-7345
Recording Secretary    Michele Clark         
Treasurer		    Doug Potier	        519-564-5550
Membership	 	   Pat Bastien	        226-757-1747     
Fleet Chaplain		   Fr. Stan Fraser     519-919-0678

February Birthdays

	 Nancy Radovic		  Feb. 1
	 Mike Meloche			  Feb. 7
	 Lynwood Martin		  Feb. 8
	 Rosemary Prato		  Feb. 9
	 Amy Coulter			   Feb. 16
	 Jim Cyrowski			  Feb. 16
	 Nick Radovic			   Feb. 23
	 Fr. Stan Fraser		  Feb. 24
	 Gerry Ediger			   Feb. 26
	 Connie Woods		  Feb. 26
	 Joe Gatfield			   Feb. 28

February Anniversaries

	 Vera & Dick Haller		  Feb. 12
	 Dan & Sheila Fitzpatrick	 Feb. 16
	 Gary & Kathy Frowley	 Feb. 24
	 Marshall & Susie White	 Feb. 25
	 Gene & Debbie Easter	 Feb. 27

      

Flag Officers
Commodore		  Gerry Veerman     519-819-8890
Vice Commodore 	 Pat Brough            226-345-0101
Rear Commodore       Julie Holmes
Fleet Captain              Bob Skeates          519-995-8056
Immediate P/C          Dan Fitzpatrick     519-817-0747

519-903-1877

https://www.belleriverbia.com/shop-here/Specialized-Shops-57/marks-mobile-marine
http://www.bullseyepizzaonline.com
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Due to the imbalance imposed on us by the constantly changing Covid restrictions, there will be a 
delay in the posting of our upcoming events.  We have to know what our limitations are before we can 
update any schedule.  Watch for emails broadcasting our event changes.

As we are in a constant state of flux, expect to see additional events added to the following list.

The Event Planning meeting had to be delayed but next month’s Log will be updated with a summary 
of our events for 2022.  That, along with email notifications and our Facebook Page will inform you on 
what’s happening.

Feb. 4				   Euchre Night					    SPBC Clubhouse
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